

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

July 18, 2016

OFFICE OF CIVIL RIGHTS

Return Receipt Requested

Certified Mail #: (b)(6) Privacy, (b)(7)(C) Enf. Privacy

In Reply Refer to: EPA File No: 12X-16-R5

(b)(6) Privacy, (b)(7)(C) Enf. Privacy

Brodhead, Wisconsin 53520

Re: Withdrawal of Administrative Correspondence

Dear (D)(B) Privacy, (b)(7)(C) Enf. Privacy

During a June 17, 2016 phone conversation with Laura Bachle and Jeremy Lofthouse, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Office of Civil Rights (OCR) received additional information from you reflecting that the circumstances that had originally prompted you to send this correspondence had changed. Specifically, you indicated that local government or another entity had taken action to address and resolve concerns regarding the nuisance odor from the factory farms southwest of your residence.

Accordingly, as you agreed to, OCR is administratively closing this case and will consider this matter resolved as of the date of this letter. If you have any questions, please contact Case Manager Ericka Farrell at (202) 564-0717 or via e-mail at Farrell.Ericka@epa.gov.

Sincerely.

Lilian S. Dorka
Acting Director
Office of Civil Rice

Office of Civil Rights

cc:

Elise Packard

Associate General Counsel

Civil Rights & Finance Law Office

Robert Kaplin

Deputy Regional Administrator

Deputy Civil Rights Official, Region 5